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ROSEMARKET COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

Minutes of  the meeting held at the Village Hall, Rosemarket on 
 Monday 7th November, 2016 

 

Present: Cllrs Barbara Summons, M.B.E., Steve Davies (Chairman), Rhys Jones, Jill 

Gibson; Peter Horton (Clerk).  

Apologies : C’llrs Rob. Summons 

 

Minutes of the October monthly meeting 

The minutes were accepted as an accurate record and signed by the Chairman (proposer C’llr Steve 

Davies, seconder C’llr  Rhys Jones). 

 

Matters Arising 

Dog bin. Members were informed that this had now been emptied.  

Grass-cutting. Members were informed that this had been done, though the invoice not yet 

received. Clerk to arrange for it to be done twice a year from now on.  

Chapel Lane. The Clerk reported on the letter from Minster Cottage. Clerk to reply. Reminder to 

Members about avoiding decision-making in ‘any other business’, which is for exchange of 

information only.  

 

Plans 

Applications 

16/0732/AD (directional signage, Hayston Planning) – no comments.  

 

Accounts 

Payments 

RBL Poppy appeal (for Remembrance Day wreath)  : £15-00 

Rhys Jones (Chain of office bars)    : £33-00 

 

The above items were approved by Members (proposer C’llr Steve Davies, seconder C’llr Barbara 

Summons).   

 

Correspondence 

1) St. Ismael’s Church – letter of thanks for donation – noted.  

2) Clerks and Councils Direct – Newsletter – circulated to Members.  

3) Mr. Andrew Rees – Reply to letter about growth on verge – discussed in ‘Matters arising’.  

 

Any necessary discussion of Village maintenance 

Barn Lane. Hedgebank behind the passing place opposite Barn Farm is collapsing. C’llr Jill 

Gibson to contact the Haymans regarding the matter, and matter to be discussed again next month.  

Noticeboards. C’lllr Steve Davies to make enquiries / obtain quotations to get them sanded and 

stained.  

 

Discussion of proposals for Village Amenity 

Clerk had prepared a sketch plan for discussion. This was shown to Members. Clerk to contact Karl 

Sutton, G.D. Harries for comments / initial indications of likely costings. Matter to be placed on 

agenda for further discussion next month.   

 

 

 



432 

 

Discussion of Council membership vacancies 

Members were happy with the draft letter produced by the Clerk. C’llr Steve Davies had looked at 

the Royal Mail mailshot scheme. There were some issues with formatting. Clerk to contact  the 

Scout Group to see if they would be willing to deliver in exchange for a donation to the group.  

 

Any other business 

Out of control dogs. C’llr Gill Gibson mentioned about problem with dog from neighbouring 

property out of control on The Beacon. Matter to be placed on next month’s agenda.   

 

Public Forum   

There were no members of the public at the meeting this month.  

The meeting concluded at 8-00pm.  

 

Date of next meeting  

Monday 5
th

 December, 2016, 7pm.   


